BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
October 27, 2008

Present:

Susan Atwater


Barbara D’Amaddio

Deb Giampolo


Warren Johnson

Barry Towers


Shivraj Vichare

Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Property Management

Absent:

Joe Palladino

Call to Order

President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

Minutes from the September meeting were approved.

Financial Report

As of the end of September, the Conservancy has $141,123 in assets with $17,484 in cash.

Property Manager Report

· Pool Closing – Winterization of the pool and the cabanas have been completed.  The fountain will be removed in November.
· Irrigation Shut Down – The entire irrigation system was winterized the week of October 20, 2008.

· Little Walden Pond – Russo Landscaping reported that the supplier of the carp is currently out of fish for the season.  Russo will resubmit the permit for the fish on early April and will expect a shipment by mid to late May.
Committee Reports

All committee reports, except Building and Grounds, were postponed for this month in order to work on the budget for 2009.

· Building and Grounds – Joe Sikora noted that the furnace in the Meeting House was serviced.  During the process, it was discovered that the burners had to be replaced.  This expense is not covered as part of the maintenance contract with HARP Mechanical.  The Board made a motion that was seconded and approved to spend $460 to purchase new burners.

Budget Highlights

· The new landscaping contract with Russo Landscaping will be for 12 months with a 12 month extension.  The current four year contract is expiring.

· Cabana and pool deck replacement with Trex decking will be put on the capital improvement list for 2009.

· Warren Johnson moved appropriation of $25,600 from Conservancy reserves to rebuild and cap the stone wall along Marshall Phelps Road in 2009 as recommended in the Reserve Study.  The motion was seconded.   A motion was made, seconded and approved by a vote of three for and two against to table the main motion and Elite Management was directed to obtain pricing and structural evaluation of the current wall.
Unit Owner Forum

· Barry Towers asked about the process of getting final actual numbers through the end of December 31st for the Conservancy.  Frank Goeckler noted that the final numbers for the year are prepared and is part of the Annual Audit from our CPA.

· Warren Johnson made a motion for President Deb Giampolo to sign the agreement for legal services for Walden Woods to continue with the Law Office of Matt Perlstein.  The motion was seconded and approved by a vote of 7-0.
· A motion was made, seconded and approved to mow the ballfield every week during the growing season.

· A motion was made, seconded and approved to change the meeting times for the Conservancy Board Meetings to begin at 6:30 PM and end at 8:00 PM, instead of the current starting time of 7:00 PM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President
